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Trade creates wealth and opportunities, and United States engagement 
in the global economy has contributed to rising living standards 
throughout our country. Businesses that participate in international 
trade are more productive, have higher employment growth, and pay 
greater wages. Advancing free trade on a level playing field helps en-
sure that America benefits from the international market. 

My Administration is committed to reducing barriers to trade, strength-
ening our strategic partnerships, and promoting economic growth 
throughout the world. At the beginning of my Administration, America 
had free trade agreements with three countries. Today, we have free 
trade agreements in force with 14 countries, creating benefits for Amer-
ican businesses, workers, and consumers. These trade agreements are 
particularly important for small and medium-sized companies to help 
them identify and take full advantage of new trade opportunities. 

The United States continues to work with other nations in the World 
Trade Organization to complete the Doha Development Round, which 
has the potential to lift millions of people out of poverty. I have also 
called upon the Congress to extend Trade Promotion Authority so we 
can complete the Doha Round and continue to negotiate robust trade 
agreements. By working to expand trade, we open new markets for 
American products and services and help build free economies that 
can raise the standard of living for families. 

NOW, THEREFORE I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United 
States of America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Con-
stitution and laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim May 20 
through May 26, 2007, as World Trade Week. I encourage all Ameri-
cans to observe this week with events, trade shows, and educational 
programs that celebrate the benefits of trade to our Nation and the 
global economy. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this eighteenth 
day of May, in the year of our Lord two thousand seven, and of the 
Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and 
thirty-first. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 8148 of May 18, 2007 

National Maritime Day, 2007 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
America has a proud maritime history, and the United States Merchant 
Marine has played a vital role in helping meet our country’s economic 
and national security needs. On National Maritime Day, we honor mer-
chant mariners for their dedication to promoting commerce and pro-
tecting our freedom. 

During times of peace, the U.S. Merchant Marine helps ensure our eco-
nomic security by keeping the oceans open to trade. Ships operated by 
merchant mariners transport goods across our Nation’s waterways and 
on the high seas around the world to connect American businesses and 
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consumers with valuable foreign markets and commodities. The skill 
and expertise of merchant mariners facilitates trade and helps to 
strengthen our economy. 

In times of war, the Merchant Marine is the lifeline of our troops over-
seas. By carrying critical supplies, equipment, and personnel, merchant 
mariners provide essential support to our Armed Forces and help ad-
vance the cause of freedom. Today, merchant mariners are supporting 
operations in Afghanistan and Iraq, and their devotion to duty is a trib-
ute to the generations of men and women who have served our Nation 
with courage and determination in every conflict in America’s history. 
On this day, and throughout the year, America is grateful for their serv-
ice. 

In recognition of the importance of the U.S. Merchant Marine, the Con-
gress, by joint resolution approved on May 20, 1933, as amended, has 
designated May 22 of each year as ‘‘National Maritime Day,’’; and has 
authorized and requested that the President issue an annual proclama-
tion calling for its appropriate observance. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United 
States of America, do hereby proclaim May 22, 2007, as National Mari-
time Day. I call upon the people of the United States to mark this ob-
servance by honoring the service of merchant mariners and by dis-
playing the flag of the United States at their homes and in their com-
munities. I also request that all ships sailing under the American flag 
dress ship on that day. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this eighteenth 
day of May, in the year of our Lord two thousand seven, and of the 
Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and 
thirty-first. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 8149 of May 25, 2007 

Great Outdoors Month, 2007 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
During Great Outdoors Month, we celebrate the rich blessings of our 
Nation’s natural beauty, and we renew our commitment to protecting 
our environment so that we can leave our children and grandchildren 
a healthy and flourishing land. This month is also an opportunity to 
pay tribute to those whose hard work and dedication keep our coun-
try’s open spaces beautiful and accessible to our citizens. 

Through recreational activities such as fishing, skiing, biking, and na-
ture watching, we can teach our young people about the wonders of 
our Nation’s landscapes. Experiencing our Nation’s natural splendor 
contributes to healthier lives for our citizens and a deeper appreciation 
for the great outdoors. 

My Administration is working to protect and conserve our natural 
wonders for future generations. To keep our National Park System vi-
brant, we requested the highest increase ever in park operations fund-
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